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AMBASAID NA hEIREANN, LONDAIN 
• 17, G ROSVENOR PLACE, 

SW1X 7HR 

Telephone: 01-235 2171 

TELEX: 916104 

"
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IRISH EMBASSY, LONDON 

December 1980 

Dear Gerry 

You wrote to me on 27 November enclosing copy of a letter lrom Hrs. Conlon 

concerning her late husband, Guiseppe, and her son, Gerard. 

As you know, I raised the possibility of the transfer of Gerard Conlon to a 

prison in the lorth with the 'oreign Oft'ice and I was recently informed that 

after examination of the merits of the request by Mr. Conlon and the security 

~ and accommodation aspects involved, a decision had been taken not to transfer 

him. A similar decision was taken in the case of Paul olmes. 

~ [ I agree with you that it would be extremely dif icult to raise the court 

convictions of Conlon with the Authorities. There is no new evidence in 

either case that we could usefully submit which would require a reappraisal of 

either conviction and, indeed, the evidence that could be interpretted as 

favouring the innocence of Patrick Conlon was fully aired in the ~ommons aebate 

of 4 August. In the light of the Commons by the ~inister of state at the 

Home Office on the respective roles of the judiciary and the executive 

(columns 392, 393) it is clear that the Home Office would intervene only if 

significant new evidence came to light. I do not feel, therefore, that there 

would be any value in raisin either conviction at this stage. On the other 

hand, there are at least a considerable number of unanswered questions in each 

case but ~~ey have been prominently raised in the media and elsewhere on 

several occasions. 

In this cont~xt, 1 asked the Foreign 0 ice some time ago to provide us with 

an indication of the status of certain forensic tests and their relevance to 

the cases of a number of Irish prisoners, particularly the case of Guiseppe 

Conlon and the iaguires. The following is the text of the reply I have now 

received: 
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particular case of Conlon. I think we will have to await any luture 

developments in this field and then consider raising the matter again. 

All in all, therefore, I agree with you that it would probably be inappropriate 

for the Embassy to raise the two convictions without new evidence being orthcoming. 

It would not be easy to state this bluntly to Mrs. Conlon and I think that all 

you could do would be to state that the situation continues to be closely 

monitorea and that any appropriate action would be taken if it was elt justi ied. 

~~rt 
Given the lack of new evidence, ~, I do not think that we would be 

justified in asking or either case to oe reopened. In any event, it would 

clearly be more desirable that the initiative in such requests should come 

from M.P.s or other sources. 

Yours sincerely 

/~ 
Gerard Corr 
I<'irst Secretary 

Mr. Gerry 0' onnor 
Anglo-Irish ection 
Department of Foreign Alfairs 
Dublin 
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